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Are you a not-for-profit or local government 
service provider working with children and 
young people in the local community?

You may be eligible* to apply for a Commissioner’s Community 
Conversation Grant. Small grants are available to support 
facilitation of a meeting, discussion, forum or focus group 
with local children and young people. Inviting their input into 
the design, variety and type of services your organisation 
provides will ensure you remain relevant to their needs.

Commissioner’s  
Community  
Conversation Grants 
— Applications Open  Applications close Friday 30 April, 2021.  

* For full details visit ccyp.com.au/community-conversations-grants

ARE you a not-for-profit 
or local government 
organisation that could 
benefit from a small 
community grant?

Would you use it to 
facilitate conversations 
with children and young 
people? 

South Australia’s 
Commissioner for Children 
and Young People, Helen 
Connolly, is committed 
to involving children and 
young people in decision 
making and supporting 
them to have their voices 
heard. 

She is now inviting eligi-

ble organisations to apply 
for small grants to facilitate 
conversations with children 
and young people in their 
community.

Grants should contribute 
to enabling the viewpoints 
of children and young 
people to be heard and 
incorporated into work 
being undertaken that may 
impact them either directly 
or indirectly now or in the 
future. 

Grants can be used to 
pay for costs associated 
with meetings, including 
attendance costs, venue 
hire, or administration of 

the consultation process.
Applications close 

Friday, April 30. Grants will 
be distributed before the 
end of the financial year 
2021.

For more information 
visit: ccyp.com.au
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Start the conversation to have children heard

Small grants to facilitate conversations with children and young people in their community are 
now available. PHOTO: provided

l Helen Connolly 

JOSH BRINE
A BARMERA venue  i s  in 
negotiat ions to host  several 
large-scale events expected to 
bring millions of dollars to the 
region over the coming years, 
as it recovers from a year lost to 
COVID-19.

Riverland Field Days execu-
tive manager Tim Grieger spoke 
to the District Council of Loxton 
Waikerie at last month’s ordinary 
meeting about the past, present 
and future of the Riverland Events 
Centre.

“The result of what we have 
been doing is attracting more 
events – like in 2018 when we had 
the Ulysses Club AGM and Rally 
which was huge,” Mr Grieger told 
the Murray Pioneer.

“We had over 2000 people on 
site and in the region, and a lot 
of the participants stayed in local 
hotels and motels as well.

“We now are expanding that to 
attract more events.

“We just locked in the National 
Caravan Clubs Rally for 2022, and 
we are talking with the CMCA 
(Campervan and Motorhome Club 
of Australia) for a possible national 
event next year as well, and its the 
biggest club of its kind in Australia.

“We’ve had state rallies as well 
and smaller events, and we’re talk-
ing with a national panel van group 
about having a rally here possibly 

next year as well.
“That’s why I wanted to explain 

to the council that the value of 
the site to the region is huge – the 
estimated spend from that Ulysses 
event was about $4 million and the 
estimated spend from the caravan 
rally will be about $2 million.

“We get more permanent use 
from the RiderSafe training pro-
gram, the Riverland Dog Training 
Club and the Barmera Quilters 
Group, and then we get extra book-
ings like the CCW AGM next 
month. 

“I’d like to see events every 
week, be it a birthday party or an 
organisation doing a workshop or 
a business doing a product launch.

“These are the kind of events 
(the centre) was designed for and 
works well for – it’s now just about 
getting it known.”

Construction of an $850,000 
pavilion at the site in 2017 and 
2018 resulted in the Field Days 
committee taking out a $190,000 
loan with the Berri Barmera 
Council and a $240,000 overdraft 
guaranteed by the council, with the 
committee keeping up with repay-
ments.

“Prior to building the function 
pavilion we had no debt, so we 
extended ourselves significant-
ly to be able to achieve that and 
we’re managing that well, but then 
COVID came along and mucked it 

up a bit, as it did for everybody,” 
Mr Grieger said.

“We’re working around that and 
we are certainly grateful for the 
support of Berri Barmera Council 
who helped us work through that.

“Looking into the future, once 
we are well established with these 
facilities, it’s a matter of managing 
it so it is self-sustaining.

“By the end of next year we 
will be halfway through our loan 
commitments with only four more 
years to go and that will be all 
gone.

“We’ll build a strong base for 
our group to work into the future.”

Mr Grieger said the Field Days 
received a $70,000 grant last year 

to help cover ongoing costs follow-
ing the cancellation of events due 
to COVID-19 restrictions.

“It didn’t cover everything, but 
it took us a long way to getting 
through,” he said.

“There are high costs associated 
with power for irrigation, water, 
insurance, cleaning and security, 
plus operating costs – you’re look-
ing at something close to $100,000 
just to keep operating.

“With a Field Day event, those 
costs are well covered and we have 
a surplus out of that, but obviously 
we didn’t have that last year.

“But we made it through and are 
looking forward to having a great 
Field Days this year and with the 

bookings coming through for the 
events centre we are looking for-
ward to a great future.”

The  F ie ld  Days  commit -
tee is currently pursuing a grant 
through the Murray-Darling Basin 
Economic Development Program 
to construct more shower facilities 
on the site. 

“To attract events, we have to 
have shower facilities on site, and 
at the moment we have eight,” Mr 
Grieger said.

“For big events we need dou-
ble that, so we are trying to con-
vert two toilet blocks that we don’t 
require to showers, and that’s 
where we are looking for a bit of 
help to get there.”

Riverland Events 
Centre takes on 
COVID recovery

The Riverland Events Centre is in negotiations to host several national rallies and events over the coming years, 
following widespread cancellations in 2020. PHOTO: TM Aerial Applications


